
Our ref:  NAVI/BRD/5 
Contact:  Gary Manch; gary.manch@ecan.govt.nz 0800 32 4636 

 

 

Harbourmasters Approval, issued pursuant to: 
Canterbury Regional Council Navigation Safety Bylaw 2016  
Part 5 Operating Requirements: Clause 20 (2) (a) (ii). 
 

 
Name of holder: Canterbury Jet Sports Club (The Controlling Body)   
 

Period: 20th August 2018 until the Navigation Safety Bylaw 2016 is superseded by a review or until revoked by 
the Regional Harbourmaster. 
 

Reserved Area : All waters in the Canterbury region 
 

Map attached:  No 

Purpose: To approve the existing vessel identification system of the named sporting body as being compliant 
with the requirements of clause 20 of the Navigation Safety Bylaw 2016 to avoid having more than one form of 
vessel identification displayed on these vessels. 
 

Approval: The vessel identification system of the named group is approved by the Harbourmaster as being 
compliant with the vessel identification requirements of the Navigation Safety Bylaw 2016.  

Conditions: 

1. All vessels must be marked with lettering or numbering at least 90mm high above the waterline, visible 
to the naked eye from 50 metres. 

2. All personal watercraft are to be marked with unique numbers and the controlling body is required to 
maintain a register for these numbers, including, owner name, date of birth, home address. 

3. The controlling body is to supply the details of the owner of the PWC to the Harbouramaster, Maritime 
New Zealand, or the Police within 7 days of being required.  

4. Should the race number be removed from the PWC the registration number of the towing trailer is to be 
affixed in accordance with part 20 of the Navigation Safety Bylaw 2016.   

5. All members of the Canterbury Jet Sports Club are to be advised of the Harbourmaster’s Approval.  

A copy of the Temporary Reservation Certificate to be held by: The Secretary Canterbury Jet Sports Club 

Temporary Reservation shall not take effect if:  Conditions above are not met. 
 

Issued under delegation by:  Gary Manch                                                Approval date: 20th August 2018 
 
 
Navigation Safety Officer: Environment Canterbury 
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